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Districts 4, 5, &6 Budget Town Hall Meeting Minutes

Topic:
Budget

Date:
Thursday, March 18, 2010
Time:
6:00 PM

Location: FSCJ – Deerwood Campus, 9911 Old Baymeadows Rd, FL 32256
Meeting Sponsor: Council President Richard Clark
In Attendance: CP Clark, CM Yarborough, CM Crescimbeni, and CM Redman.
Others Present: Scott Wilson ECA District 4, Debbie Delgado ECA District 5, Alison Miller ECA At Large 4, Stan Johnson ECA District 13, Sonia Johnson ECA District 3, and concerned Citizens.
Meeting Convened: 6:15 PM

Discussion: 

· CP Clark welcomed audience, introduced Council Members present, gave overview of budget process timeline, explained that as of today we are faced with a $60 million shortfall and although he does not have an agenda for the meeting, he would prefer to hear and open the discussion to the public.
· CM Yarborough expressed appreciation to the Council President for starting the budget deliberations much earlier than the norm, and hopes that future Council Presidents will want to have similar processes, and recognizes that these are going to be very tough conversations; however, they will address them as responsibly as possible.
· CM Redman thanked the President for the opportunity to hear good suggestions from the public.

· CM Crescimbeni also expressed appreciation!

· Mr. Jeff Burgess - with the Tea Party here in town and with the concerned taxpayers group is concerned with the state of the budget and the lack of financial restraints and irresponsibility from both the federal and state levels, as in the new nice lights for the gator bowl & excessive landscaping along McCormick. The budget is too big and he’d like to put the City Council on notice because some taxes should be deleted, and the rate of inflation has gotten so incredible over the last 10 years and he’d like to see some restraints used.
· CM Yarborough replied that he could not confirm that the “lights” issue came before Council because it would have received more scrutiny.
· Dr. Dorette Nysewander - is hoping to engage City Council in health care solution due to soaring costs, to help improve the quality of care for the City of Jacksonville, she’d like to introduce a program called “Bridges to Excellence” based on extensive research that looks at health care premiums for the city which improve efficiencies while reducing costs.
· CM Redman replied that a lot of the issues she mentioned are currently being worked by the Mayor’s Fitness & Wellness Committee.

· CM Crescimbeni concurred that the reason for the reason for the high cost is due to the 14,000 people under the healthcare umbrella because of all the dependents and retires, and they’ve heard about different options such as minute clinics and healthcare gift card etc…
· CP Clark recommended that she contact the PHS Chairwoman Denise Lee to best represent her program.

· Glen Lord – who is in the manufacturing business has had to cut back a lot but still has to pay higher taxes. He does not want or need the stimulus plan for a new courthouse, instead we need conservative spending because the city is under a lot of scrutiny due to a perception of arrogance and he’d like to see true conservatives that will cut spending.

· Michael Jackson – questions the process of managing the budget for the city and would like to recommend looking at other cities with similar issues for a comparison analysis.

· Both CP Clark and CM Crescimbeni reassured him that the budget is under more scrutiny now than in the last 10 years and they look at 3rd party agency as in JCCI that collects all data and compares to other cities for an impartial view and makes logical recommendations.
· Jeff Burgess – recommends that we go back to look at 1999’s budget and compare it to 2009’s budget for where the increases stem from.

· John Nooney – with Concerned Taxpayers of Duval County wants to know what private company would allow employees to retire after 20 years? He expressed that the city should consider filing for bankruptcy and the legislation that was passed in 2005 allowing that is unsustainable.

· Victor Wilhelm – Concerned Taxpayers President wanted a breakdown of the $60 million shortfall that the city is facing this year, and he pointed to the fact that per capita inflation-adjusted spending has gone up while less is served.
· Mike Hanania – is not hearing anything about selling Jacksonville to the rest of the country in regards to bringing in other businesses. The city needs to invest in that plan and increase their PR efforts to promote Jacksonville.

· CP Clark reiterated that Cornerstone and the Chamber do the bulk of the work in regards to promoting Jacksonville to other cities.
· CP Clark closed with thanking everyone for their comments, participation and support, and to review the budget online @coj.net. 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:49 PM

Minutes: by Sonia Johnson 

Submitted: To Legislative Services on 3/19/10
